
COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEEN ASSOCIATION 

MINUTES 

JULY 17, 2017 

 

The monthly meeting of the CCREA was held on Monday July 17, 2017 at then 

West Cobb Senior Center.  President David Stone called the meeting to order at 

10:30 a.m. 

Invocation given by Bobby Alexander followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the 

Flag. 

NEW MEMBERS:  No new members at this time. 

 

ILLNESS/DEAHT:  Gayle and Rolla Green are still under the weather. Lt. Royce 

“Tiny” Morris was discharged from the hospital into hospice care at Tranquility 

in Kennesaw.  Bob Beard’s mother passed. Let’s keep Gayle, Rolla, Tiny and Bob 

in our prayers. 

 

PROGRAM:  Bob Beard introduced Renae Lemon, Master Gardener Coordinator 

of the University of Georgia Extension Service.  She presented a slide presentation 

on gardening and planting.  UGA train you to be volunteers.  Then are training a 

group of kids on planting – Tomatoes, ETC. and will teach them how to make 

things out of what they plant, example Salsa with the tomatoes. 

They encourage people to grow their own food.  They have training classes and 

tours in different area.   

UGA are having a plant sell at Jim R. Miller Park.  The money raised goes back to 

Cobb County to help people that needs help.  For information on classes and 

events, are anything you need to know about gardening, etc. their website:  Cobb 

Master Gardner.com and a phone number (770)528-4070 and they are located at 

678 South Cobb Drive, Ste. 200 Marietta, Georgia. 

 



TREASURER REPORT:  We have in the checking account, as of today, 

$8193.40.  Motion was made and approved. 

MINUTES:  Were not presented at this time. 

 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS:  President Stone, will not seek re-election for 2018.  If 

you would like to be president are nominate someone contact Lee Moss, 

nominating committee, 

 

Supplemental Dental and Vision coverage with not change form 2018. 

 

Those who signed up for the Drivers Class, will be Friday September 22, 2017 at 

9a.m., West Cobb Senior Center. 

 

Our nest Annual outing is August 21 – “BBQ” fellowship 11 a.m. lunch served at 

11:30 a.m. 

 

“Congratulations Roswell” our monthly door prize winner! 

 

Being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 11:10 a.m. 

 

PLEASE SILENCE YOUR PHONES! 

DUES ARE DUE IN SEPTEMBER FOR 2018, IF YOU HAVE NOT PAID 

THEM. 

 

Have a blessed day! 

Secretary 

Jo Ann Mann 


